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Newsletter   

Edition 12—27th July 2023 

186 Mornington-Tyabb Road, Tyabb 3913       (03) 5977 4584     tyabb.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Principal Report 

WE WOULD LOVE YOUR FEEDBACK 

 

As part of the Department of Education’s commitment 
to continuous improvement and providing the best 
possible education for our students, each Victorian 
government school undertakes a formal review every 
four years. Our review will take place in term 4. 
 

In preparation for this we are currently completing a 

comprehensive self-evaluation which will involve 

gathering feedback from students, teachers and 

community members. The focus of this assessment 

and school reflection is to help identify: 

• what is working well 

• what needs to continue 

• which areas of the school's work may need to be 
improved or further developed. 

 

An independent reviewer will analyse our school’s 

performance against the goals and targets in our last 

four year strategic plan. They will reflect on the 

feedback we receive from the community and support 

us in setting our new goals for our new four-year 

school strategic plan.  

 

We are seeking your help and 

feedback and are asking you to 

complete a short 5 minute survey with 

the link issued  via SENTRAL. 

 

National Tree Day                

Friday 28th July 

 

On Friday 28th July we 
will celebrate National 

Tree Day by encouraging students to 
wear a splash of green and donate a gold 
coin to go towards planting in our 
environment centre. Keep it simple. 
Students should still wear school uniform 
but could wear something green eg 
socks, hair tie, head band, wrist band, 
green beanie, green scarf. Our students 
will do activities in their classrooms, walk 
through Oliver’s Creek and our preps will 
also get to plant 100 trees with the 
support of their grade 5 buddies.  Plants 
donated by Mornington Peninsula Shire. 

 

Check out our new artwork 

Thank you to Ms Wright for working with our students 

to create this fabulous new artwork in our school 

grounds. During National Reconciliation Week students 

were read the story Finding Our Heart written by 

Torres Strait Islander author Thomas Mayor.  

 

Thomas Mayor presents 

an Aboriginal perspective 

of Australia's history and 

entrusts the children with 

creating a shared future. 

The focus of this story 

was to find our collective 

heart. Each student 

painted a heart for our 

mural.  

 

Pupil free  days 
   
Term 4     MONDAY 6th November  
  Common Practice Day (Monday before Melbourne Cup)  
 

Term 4    WEDNESDAY 20th December 
Curriculum Day  ( last day for students on Tuesday 19th  December 

 
Please mark these into your diaries as students do not 

attend on these days 

mailto:tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Mobile phone reminder to 

parents and students 

It has come to our attention that several students in our 
upper grades have been taking their mobile phones in 
to the playground at playtimes and lunchtimes, which is 
against our school rules and mobile phone policy. Our 
classroom teachers  have been asked to remind the 
students of our policy and the governments reasons for 
making this mandatory across all Victorian 
Government Schools. The following summary comes 
directly from our policy. You can access a full version 
of our policy on our school website by clicking on the 
following link—Mobile Phone Policy  
 
In accordance with the Department’s Mobile Phones 
Policy issued by the Minister for Education, personal 
mobile phones must not be used at Tyabb Primary 
School during school hours, including lunchtime and 
recess, unless an exception has been granted. Where 
a student has been granted an exception eg for 
medical reasons, the student must use their mobile 
phone for the purpose for which the exception was 

granted, and in a safe, ethical and responsible manner. 

 

Secure storage 

Mobile phones owned by students at Tyabb Primary 
School are considered valuable items and are brought 
to school at the owner’s (student’s or parent/carer’s) 
risk.  Students are encouraged not to bring a mobile 
phone to school unless there is a compelling reason to 
do so.  Please note that Tyabb Primary School does 
not have accident insurance for accidental property 
damage or theft.  
 
 
Where students bring a mobile phone to school: 
 
Once on school grounds students are not permitted to 
use their phones. This applies to before and after 
school while in the school grounds. (The use of a 
mobile phone includes calls, SMS messages, 
recording audio, photographs or video, listening to 
music, games and accessing the internet and all other 
features.)  If a child needs to use their mobile phone 
before or after school while they wait for parents, they 
must ask permission and be supervised by a teacher.  
 
Mobile phones are to be given to the class teacher on 
arrival in the morning for safe storage until the end of 
the day when they will be returned. Mobile phones 
must be labelled with the student’s name or 
recognisable identification.  

 
Tyabb Primary School will provide secure storage. 
Secure storage is storage that cannot be readily 
accessed by those without permission to do so. In 
most cases this will be a lockable cupboard, drawer or 

classroom safe.  

 

Enforcement 

Students who use their personal mobile phones 
inappropriately at Tyabb Primary School may be 
issued with consequences consistent with our school’s 
existing student engagement polices e.g. Student 
Wellbeing and Engagement Policy, Welfare and 

Discipline Policy or Bullying Prevention policies.  

If a student uses a mobile phone contrary to this policy, 
it will be confiscated and held by the Office until a 
student’s parents/carers come to collect the device. 
Parents will be contacted to inform them of the phone’s 

confiscation.  

At Tyabb Primary School inappropriate use of mobile 
phones is any use during school hours, unless an 
exception has been granted, and particularly use of a 

mobile phone: 

• in any way that disrupts the learning of others,  
• to send inappropriate, harassing or threatening 

messages or phone calls, 
• to engage in inappropriate social media use 

including cyber bullying, 
• to capture video or images of people, including 

students, teachers and members of the school 
community without their permission, 

• to capture video or images in the school toilets, 
changing rooms, swimming pools and gyms, 

• during exams and assessments. 

 

Camps, excursions and extracurricular activities 

Tyabb Primary School does not permit the use of 
mobile phones or personal devices on camps, 
excursions and extracurricular activities unless there 
are exceptional circumstances such as those listed 
above and approval by the Principal/Assistant Principal 

has been granted. 

Tyabb Primary School does not permit the use of 
mobile phones or personal devices on camps, 
excursions and extracurricular activities unless there 
are exceptional circumstances such as those listed 
above and approval by the Principal/Assistant Principal 

has been granted.  

 

http://www.tyabbps.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2020/02/Mobile-Phone-Policy-2019-2023.pdf
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/principals/spag/safety/Pages/mobilephones.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/principals/spag/safety/Pages/mobilephones.aspx
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Please note that this page will be updated each newsletter as new events are scheduled  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening  

Term 3 

Friday 28th July National Tree Day—Wear a Splash of Green & Gold Coin  

Monday 31st July - 4th August Swimming Prep—2C & 4A 

Monday 31st July  School Assembly 

Thursday 3rd August Student Led Conferences—6A Evening Session 

Friday 4th August Student Led Conferences—6A 

Friday 4th August Grade 2 Puppet Incursion 

Monday 7th—11th August Swimming 3A, 3B, 4B & 4C 

Thursday 10th August Grade 6 Excursion to IMAX & Museum 

Monday 14th August School Assembly 

Tuesday 15th August Stomp Dance Lessons—Whole School 

Friday 18th August National Day Against Bullying—Wear a Splash of Orange 

Monday 21st—25th August Book Week 

Wednesday 23rd August Grade 4 Excursion to IMAX & Museum 

Thursday 24th August District Athletics –Selected Students 

Friday 25th August Book Week Parade 9.15am in the Hall 

Monday 28th August School Assembly 

Tuesday 29th August Stomp Dance Lessons—Whole School 

Wednesday 30th August Father’s Day Stall 

Friday 1st September Father’s Day Breakfast 
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    HPV News 
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    Classroom Capers 

This Term, Grade 1 have been learning about procedure writing. This week, 

we wrote a procedure on how to make a jam sandwich. Grade 1A put our 

writing skills to the test! We followed our instructions to make (and eat) 

the yummiest jam sandwich! 
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Curriculum Corner 

Writing at Tyabb PS 
Students in all year levels have been busily writing 

and learning about a whole range of texts. From 

recount to persuasive to procedural texts…Tyabb 

students just love to WRITE!  

In Foundation, we are learning to write 
RECOUNTS and to use CVC words. 

 

 

In Year 1 we are learning to write 
Procedural texts and we made Jam 
Sandwiches! 

The Year 6 students 
created Short Read 
cards when they learnt 
about Information 
Texts. 

The Year 3 Students have been   
working on Poetry and rhyme. 

In Year 4 students are 
using their Writer’s 

Notebooks to get ideas 
for Information  

Reports. 

It smelled delicious 
in Grade 5 last week, 

when they made  

cupcakes and 
wrote  

procedural 
texts.  

The Year 2s have been learning to use 
strong arguments in Persuasive  

writing. 
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July 

PREP 

Oliver 
Chelsie 

Ben 
Spencer 
Charlie 

GRADE ONE 

Emily 
Zane 
Zoe 

Ariah 
Logan 
Rivah 

 GRADE TWO 
Stevie 
River 
Quinn 
Smith 
Brodie 
Ashton 
Callum 

 GRADE THREE 
Zachary 
Drazick 
Mason 

Jackson 
Harry 
Leah 

Harper 
Noah 

GRADE FOUR 

Ellie 
Jack 
Hallie 

Simone 
Lachlan 

Will 
Mason 

GRADE FIVE 
Dylan 

Edward 
Maisie 

Lylah 

Harrison 

Bryce  
GRADE SIX 

 Tahlia 

Bailee 
Alana 

August 

PREP 

Evie 
Hudson 

Van 
Greyson 
Lettie 

 
GRADE ONE 

Levi 
Ruby 
Alby 

Ashley 
Gus 
Arlo 
Ruby 

GRADE TWO 
Kai 

Brayden 
Hugh 
Zac 

Quinn 
Jay 

  GRADE THREE 
Sophie 
Lara 

 

 GRADE FOUR 
Ruby 

Hudson 
Lochlan 
Jessica 

Madison 
 

GRADE FIVE 

Khloe 
Noah 

Bailey 

London 

Tahlia 
 

GRADE SIX 

Emily 
Savannah 

Jack 
Ella 
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Community News 

Crib Point Community Market 
Saturday August 12th 
9am to 1pm 
 
Father’s Day Raffle for 2 tickets to Moonlit Sanctuary 
 
INDOOR & OUTDOOR STALLS 
Resin jewellery, hand-made glass beads, cards, wood 
turning, soaps, knitted items, macramé, heat packs. 
Indigenous art, locally grown veggies, honey. 
Plants, eco-friendly products, upcycled products,   
aromatherapy, 
Devonshire Teas, coffee, and lots more. 
Cribby Koala Treasure Hunt, Free Kids Father’s Day 
Gift Raffle 
 
Proceeds go to the Crib Point Community House and 
community programs. 
Location: Crib Point Community House, 7 Park Rd, 
Crib Point  
Email: market@cpch.org.au 
Ph: 59839888 
 
Thank you, 
On behalf of the Crib Point Community House Market 
Committee 

mailto:market@cpch.org.au
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